
NOTICE OF ELECTION AND 
REQUEST TO SUBMIT ARGUMENTS “FOR” OR “AGAINST” 

THE PERMANENT BASE EXPENDITURE LIMIT ADJUSTMENT BALLOT 
PROPOSITION 

PIMA COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT OF PIMA COUNTY, ARIZONA 
 
 Pima County Community College District of Pima County, Arizona (the “District”), will 
hold a special election on Tuesday, November 3, 2020 seeking authorization to adjust the base 
expenditure limit adopted for the District in fiscal year 1979-80. If approved, the base expenditure 
limit of the District will be permanently adjusted by $11,484,199. 
 

The last day to register to vote in order to be eligible to vote in this election is Monday, 
October 5, 2020. 
 
 The District will give notice of the election by mailing an informational pamphlet to 
households in Pima County with a registered voter.  The pamphlet will include the full text of the 
question that will appear on the ballot, as well as an analysis of the requested change and arguments 
“for” and “against” the question to be decided by the election.  The full text of the question to be 
considered at the election and the District Governing Board resolution calling for the election are 
available at the District, 4905 E. Broadway Blvd., Tucson, Arizona 85709, and on the District’s 
website. Any person interested in providing an argument either “for” or “against” the ballot 
measure is hereby requested to provide the argument to the District, on or before 5:00 p.m., August 
5, 2020. 
 
 In accordance with Arizona Revised Statutes, each argument filed shall not exceed 300 
words and shall be signed by each person sponsoring it; if the argument is sponsored by an 
organization, it shall contain the signatures of two executive officers of the organization or if 
sponsored by a political committee it shall contain the signature of the committee’s chairman or 
treasurer. Each argument filed shall also be submitted in electronic format to the District’s General 
Counsel at jsilvyn@pima.edu. The person or persons signing the argument shall identify 
themselves by giving their residence or post office address and a telephone number. This contact 
information shall not appear in the informational pamphlet. 
 
 If you have any questions about the foregoing, please contact Dr. David Bea, Executive 
Vice Chancellor for Finance and Administration at (520) 206-4500 or dbea@pima.edu. 
 
Pima Community College-Prop 481 FAQ 
 
District Governing Board Resolution 
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